

SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA TOWN OF MILLET

Wednesday, May 14, 2025 4:00 p.m. MCC Council Chambers

1 0		\mathbf{T}	ODD	TI
1.0	CALL		4 1 1 2 1 1	11111
1 1			1 / 1 / 1 /	

- 2.0 **NEW BUSINESS**
 - 2.1 Millet In Bloom Fence
- 3.0 IN CAMERA
 - 3.1 Land
- 4.0 **ADJOURNMENT**

Called by Mayor Peel at 11;30am. on May 12th, 2025.

Mayor Doug Peel



TOWN OF MILLET REQUEST FOR DECISION (RFD)

Meeting:

Special Council Meeting

Meeting Date:

May 14, 2025

Agenda Item:

Millet In Bloom Memorial Rose Garden Fence Replacement

BACKGROUND/PROPOSAL

Millet In Bloom has requested that Council approve the replacement of the existing wooden fence at the memorial rose garden with a white vinyl picket style fence.

DISCUSSION/OPTIONS/BENEFITS/DISADVANTAGES

The fence proposed by Millet in Bloom is a 3-foot high, picket white vinyl to be placed in the existing location of the wooden fence. Administration has requested the possible relocation of the entrance of the garden as there is a sign pole in the existing walkway as well as a light pole outside the fence near the entrance to the garden.



COSTS/SOURCE OF FUNDING

The cost of the vinyl fence replacement is \$5,750.62 plus GST to be funded through the Millet in Bloom operating budget.

MOTION OPTIONS:

That Council approve the request of Millet In Blook to replace the fencing at the Memorial Rose Garden with a 3-foot high white vinyl fence in the amount of \$5,750.62 plus GST to be funded through the Millet In Bloom budget.

ALTERNATIVE MOTIONS

1. That Council direct Millet In Bloom to repair the existing fence and maintain the existing service level.



May 2, 2025

Mayor, Council & CAO

Re: Millet Memorial Rose Garden Fence Replacement

Hello Everyone;

Millet in Bloom is requesting permission to replace the current wood picket fence with vinyl fencing. The new fencing would be placed exactly where the current fence is. We have never had a problem with snow buildup there and don't anticipate any in the future.

The fence is over twenty years old and is starting to rot. We have painted the fence about every three years and the last time we painted it we noticed some warping and the posts were rotting at the bottom.

In addition Millet in Bloom is trying to make some of our gardens more maintenance free but still retain street attraction.

Thank you for your attention to our request and we await your reply.

Sincerely, Carol Sadoroszney MiB Chair

Ph. 780-216-1378

Email: carolsad@telus.net